Dear         ,

Thank you for your email via Bay Buzz regarding the sports park.

I voted to see the sports park proposal put out for public submissions. I

will be actively seeking as much information as I can reasonably digest to

ensure that this IS NOT AN ONGOING unreasonable burden to ratepayers.

I have four children and can see the benefits of establishing a central

sports facility to cater for a range of codes. Trying to find a carpark

around Sylvan Road netball courts and Akina soccer fields is now a major

issue and creating a danger to pedestrians in the vicinity. I already travel

considerable distance to provide sporting opportunities for my children and

do not consider this park an unreasonable option. It will also ease the

burden on some families who have to split up to attend a range of venues

across the district. Whether we like to acknowledge the fact or not,

nationally and locally there is a decrease in volunteers available to

administer, coach and referee sports, and a shift is neccessary to establish

a long-term central overarching "administrative structure" to enable sports

to continue to be available to everyone. I see the regional sports park able

to provide this.

HOWEVER...

I acknowledge the huge cost of this complex and am very concerned that

Council may try to provide for some of the ongoing costs OUT OF RATEPAYER

FUNDS. Other than the $180,000 (approx), which is the current annual

mainentance costs that will be moved from existing venues to the sports

park, I will not approve any further ratepayer funds to be absorbed by the

project's daily operation. If Kelt Capital Limited can source, nationally,

the funding that is required for both capital and operational costs, I

believe the residents of Hastings District will greatly benefit from the

completed project. The Council approval of the Sports Park proposal at a

recent meeting was subject to ratepayer sunmissions AND funding levels being

achieved by KCL.

In regard to your concern of the use of prime horticultural land, I share

your concerns. However, I also see the need for some boundary expansion of

'urban Hastings' in the long term planning. I am currently researching other

Councils' LTCCPs and will be actively seeking a tightening up of

inappropriate use of fertile land. With the current economic downturn of the

rural economy, many land owners are interested in subdivision as a viable

income earner. Council must balance landowners need to seek financial

viability with the long term public good of maximising food production on

fertile lands....no easy task.

I hope I have explained my LIMITED support for the sports park and assure

you that I will be actively addressing some of your concerns.

Thank you for your comments.

Regards, Anne Wilson

Councillor
